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CHARTER TRUSTEES FOR THE CITY OF DURHAM 
 
 
At the Meeting of the Charter Trustees for the City of Durham held in the 
Committee Room 1A, County Hall, Durham, on Wednesday 24 July 2013 at 1.00 pm 
 
Present: The Right Worshipful the Mayor of Durham, Pauline Charlton  (in the Chair) 
and Councillors J Blakey, J Armstrong, D Bell, A Bonner, J Chaplow, P Conway, 
K Corrigan, G Holland, A Hopgood, N Martin, B Moir, M Nicholls, R Ormerod, 
M Plews, J Turnbull, M Wilkes and M Williams. 
 
 
1   Apologies for Absence 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors J Buckham, N Foster,  
D Freeman, S Guy, D Hall, M Simmons, D Stoker and P Taylor. 
 
 
2   Minutes 

 
Minutes of the meetings held on 11 and 19 June 2013 were confirmed as a correct 
record and signed by the Mayor. 
 
Councillor Hopgood referred to item 3 of the minutes of the meeting held on 19 June 
2013 where she sought clarification as to why there was £120.00 in bank charges, 
she was still awaiting a response. 
 
 
3   Declarations of Interest 

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
 
4   Financial Arrangements for the Shared Mayor of Durham and 

Chairman of the County Council 
 

Charter Trustees for the City of Durham considered a report of the Treasurer which 
provided an update on the forecast impact upon the budget of the Charter Trustees 
due both to the Mayor of Durham and Chairman of the County Council being carried 
out by Councillor Pauline Charlton (for copy see file on minutes). 
 
The Treasurer reported that the Mayor and Deputy Mayor would not be claiming an 
allowance in this capacity, which would be a saving of £5,574 for 2013/14, instead 
expenses would be paid for costs incurred at each event. It is believed that this 
would produce a saving but details of which would not be available until a few 
months into the process. Expenses would be itemised and included in the budget 
report which would be monitored throughout the year.  
 
The Treasurer informed Trustees that the figure for the Town Hall cost was £11,796 
and not £18,796 as stated in the report. The cost to the Charter Trustees for the use of 
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the Town Hall was being considered further with a view to reducing costs. A further 
report would be considered at a future meeting.  
 
Trustees discussed at length the legality, practicalities and the costs associated with 
the Car Hire and use of the County Council Chauffeuring Service. 
 
Upon a vote being taken, it was agreed that the Treasurer look into contractual 
arrangements for the Car Hire Service; and agreed that in the meantime the County 
Council Chauffeuring Service be used. The Trustees confirmed that the charge to 
the Charter Trustees would be the same as the current level until such time as a 
further report was produced for the Trustees consideration. 
 
Trustees requested a breakdown of the Hospitality/Function Budget for each quarter. 
 
Resolved: 
 

(i) That Charter Trustees note the content of the report and agree to receive 
a further report which would provide additional clarity on costs and savings 
in the Autumn. 

 
(ii) That the Treasurer look into the current contractual arrangements for the 

Car Hire Service, including the charges for the County Council 
Chauffeuring Service. In the meantime the Charter Trustees use the 
County Council Chauffeuring Service with charges being as the current 
level. 

 
(iii) That the Treasurer provide a breakdown of the Hospitality/Function budget 

for each quarter.  
 
 


